From: "Susan Grieve"

To: "White, Sandy" < sawhite@london.ca > Cc: "Baechler, Joni" < jbaechle@london.ca > Subject: Urban Growth Boundary Changes

Date: Tue, Aug 26, 2014 9:50 PM

Dear Sandi:

Thank you very much for organizing the meeting with the planning department staff on July 30th, 2014. Unfortunately we had vacation plans and were in Peru on that date and were unable to attend.

I have spoken to some of the people who attended the meeting and from what I have heard, most people were of the same opinion that we are, that the area south of Hwy. 401 on the north side of Wilton Grove Road should all be added to the Urban Growth area or none of the area should be added in. If the property on the south side of Wilton Grove Road (the Baker property) was excluded from the latest proposal, then acreage could be added on the north side of Wilton Grove Road and south of the 401 to make the entire proposed change look more logical and consistent. I was also surprised to see how much land east of the proposed Veteran's Memorial Parkway extension was included in the new Urban Growth boundary changes.

If the Urban Growth boundary is going to be changed, it makes the most sense to move along the north side of Wilton Grove Road south of the 401 from the Cheese Factory Road and just keep heading east to have a continuous block of land, instead of hopscotching around, missing some properties, because we all know the land will eventually develop especially after the Veteran's Memorial Parkway is extended to Wilton Grove Road.

The whole proposed change the planning department has suggested looks to everyone we have spoken to, as very inconsistent with some properties in and some left out. It looks very much as if some property owners have had special treatment as there is no logical reason why it is proposed the way it is. We would appreciate it, if you could communicate our continued concerns to your council colleagues.

Once again, our sincere thanks for all the work you have done on our behalf to help our voices to be heard and to ensure that decisions are made for the greater good and not to benefit just a few realtors or developers.

Tom and Susan Grieve